Student Representative Report School Board Meeting November 9th, 2020 Maisah Wilson and Maddy Klimek

1. Covid-19 impact

a. Students are still complying with the mask and social distancing protocols overall. Students being called down to the office for contact tracing has been adding tension into the classroom environment, but is necessary. School has a different feeling this year. We are continuing to work on ideas to make school more normal. Everyone is staying positive for the most part.

2. Internet loss impact

a. The loss of the internet this past week added difficulty into our days. With the push for having our learning online due to covid, many things that we were used to doing could not be done without internet access. While many teachers could teach as normal, others showed videos and provided other sources of entertainment until they could teach with the internet. Some students opted to leave school, as they were not doing productive things in class. With skyward being down students were not able to check their grades on finals week, which was frustrating because they didn't know how they were going to finish off the first quarter in their classes. Teachers were not able to take attendance or put in grades, which added extra stress into their lives as well. The extension of finals will give students time to get their grades up if they need to, and it will give teachers more time to put in grades. Some students already had their finals on Friday and will not have much to do Monday and Tuesday except get caught up for next term, but teachers will make sure that class time is still productive. Overall everyone worked to make class go smoothly without the internet and work still got done.

3. Sports and Activities

a. Fall sports are now coming to a close and many athletes are preparing for their winter sport season to begin. The boys and girls cross country team just ended their season by competing at the state cross country meet with the boys taking 5th place as a team and the girls taking 8th. The tennis team ended their season with 3 girls competing at State. The football team is scheduled to have their first playoff game this week against Marshfield at home if they are able to continue their season. They are currently the #1 seed in division 1 and are hoping to advance onto State. Girls swim and dive had a very successful season. At swim sectionals the girls placed 3rd. At the dive sectionals Melody Greenwood got 1st, Mia Smith got 4th, and Lexi Kohnke got 6th. They hope to send two relays to state. Melody Greenwood will be attending state for the relays, diving, and the 50 freestyle. Now that fall sports are ending, many students are looking forward to the start of winter sports and activities.

b.	Attached here is a letter that the swim team asked us to share with you regarding finishing their swim season this fall and they would greatly appreciate it if you took their points into consideration when making your decision.